Minutes, UDS Technical Support Group 2014-Aug-19

Members: J Arment (Chair), R Smith (Chair), J Casey, J Chontos, J Domino, J Edge, D Gartland, S Green, J Hamilton, J Harty, A Holladay, L Keller, D Kotzev, R Lamb, M Might, D Miller, R Nun, M Peckler, D Price, P Radel, J Snyder, D Stephenson, R Swain, D Tharayil, J Vavra, M Williams, J Wilson, J Winskowicz, R Wygand, D Zoller, H Zychowski

Absent: D Gartland, A Holladay, M Might, J Vavra, R Wygand, H Zychowski

Also present: D Clendenning, T Gorsline, C Stratton, B Rivers

Announcements

- 1. The meeting was called to order.
- 2. Roll call was taken. A quorum was reached with 25 voting members present. Four non-voting members were present.
- 3. Participants were reminded that the meeting was being conducted according to the NCIGF Anti-Trust policy.

Business

- 1. Approval of Minutes from the July 17, 2014 Conference Call. The minutes were approved as written.
- 2. UDS Help Desk Status Report
 - (a) How to handle notes that do not belong to a particular claimant. These can be entered with claimant number '00000'.
 - (b) Jim Winskowicz recommended 2 new coverage codes under home owner and 2 new coverage codes under mobile home owner. This change was approved and will be included in the revised UDS P&C Manual.
- 3. Sub-committee to update UDS Financial Manual. Darin indicated that they are nearly finished with the glossary and are updating the business process examples. Darin expects revisions to be complete in September.
- 4. UDS P&C Manual committee presented Updates for P&C Manual for approval by the committee. They will add the new coverage codes and revisit this at the next meeting.
- 5. Jim Harty report on identifying source of an image file. Jim indicated that they are putting a unique id in alternate index 4 of the I Record. They can then export only claims with a value in this field or only those with no value in this field. They will use this field when sending I Records back to indicate if the records is a new record or a record they originally received from the receiver.

New Business

- 1. Discuss B Record Edits. A subcommittee will meet to discuss this topic. Members include: Dotty Zoller, June Edge, John Arment, Jim Hamilton, Andrew Holladay, and Daniel Clendenning.
- 2. I Record Survey of Guaranty Funds. Three main points:
 - (a) Have they received I Records from receivers?
 - (b) Is so, which receivers?
 - (c) Have they generated I Records to send back to receivers?-